
example, by responding favourably to requests for technical assistance in the
fields of investment, privatisation and export diversification, and
encouraging international organisations and programs to do likewise. We
will implement the provisions of the Marrakech Decision on Measures in
Favour of Least Developed Countries. In this context we will examine what
each of us could do to improve their access to our markets and we
encourage others to do the same, including other developing countries.

Enhancing the Effectiveness of Multilateral Institutions for
the Benefit of Development

38. To be effective in supporting this global partnership for development, the
multilateral institutions must pursue their efforts to adapt and reform. We ,
welcome the widespread support for institutional reform that has arisen in the
past year and we are determined to help increase this momentum.

39. In Halifax a year ago, we called for reforms of the international financial
institutions in order to improve coordination, reduce overlap, and increase their
effectiveness. Reform efforts have intensified over the past year. The reform of
the Development Committee has made it possible for Ministers from developed
and developing countries to consider issues together and provide guidance to the
institutions. The World Bank and the IMF are cooperating more closely with
tangible results, for example in their joint studies on debt and public spending.
Collaboration among the heads of the multilateral development banks has been
intensified. Operational and administrative reforms are underway and attention
must be directed to effective implementation.

We commend the work undertaken by the Multilateral Development Banks to
make procurement processes more transparent. We encourage efforts by all the
multilateral institutions to support reforms that will help to promote good
governance and to reduce corrupt commercial practices.

A sustained effort is needed in reforming the development banks to achieve
better results on the ground, while reducing costs further. We endorse the
recommendations of the Development Committee Task Force for closer
cooperation between banks at all levels.

40. In Halifax, we committed ourselves to encourage the broadening and.
deepening of the reform process underway in the United Nations system. We
believe that our initiatives have significantly contributed to an increasing
awareness of necessary changes in the system as a prerequisite for improved
efficiency, with a view to tangible benefits for recipients of the various
development activities.
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